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City of Desert Hot Springs 

Community Preservation Division 
65950 Pierson Blvd •Desert Hot Springs, California 92240 

Telephone (760) 329-6411 • FAX (760) 251-3523 

JUNE 2017 COMMUNITY PRESERVATION REPORT 
FOR THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMISSION 

 
JUNE 2017 Fiscal Year to date 

   Total number of service requests completed                      170 2015 
Total number of inspections completed 287 3891 
Total number of Courtesy Notices of Violation issued 42 1707 
Total number of Citations issued 20 622 
Total dollar amount of citations issued $6,900 $370,880 

  Total number of cases closed                                                                               225                                               846 
  Warrants served, inspection or abatement                                                         1                                                    2 
  Cases opened in June 2017                                                                                    40                             
 

Fiscal Year to Date Cases 
Total cases open to 6/31/17 415 
Total new cases opened from 07/01/16 to 06/31/17 241 
Total closed cases from 07/01/16 to 06/31/17 846 

   
                                                                            Code Compliance Synopsis 
During the month of June, the Code Compliance/Community Preservation Division completed 287 inspections 
and responded to 170 service requests.  This resulted in the issuance of 42 notice of violations and 20 citations 
totaling $6,900.00.    
 
On June 22nd, the newly hired Community Preservation Supervisor, Rusty Hannah started with the city, 
replacing officer Dave Williams. He brings over 10 years of experience to the department from Riverside 
County. He has been meeting with Community Development Director Daniel Porras to see what the 
department can do to improve the City’s Community Preservation Department. Christina Archuleta has also 
been promoted to Community Preservation officer from the administrative staff and an active search is 
underway to hire a new staff member to fill her old position. 
 
Officers Steve Alvarado and Pam Chaffin continue as part time officers with the department with Officer 
Alvarado working on abatements and receiverships.  
 
The department is also working diligently on closing and updating current cases and trying to gain compliance.     
 

 

 


